
His Eminence Cardinal Wilfrid
Napier, Archbishop of Durban,
South Africa was the surprise visitor

to Province 14 Spring golf meeting held at
John O’Gaunt Golf Club, Sandy, Bedford-
shire, recently

Cardinal Napier was on a private visit to his
family, Bertie and Gillian Napier of Bishop
Stortford Circle, between engagements in
Rome. Himself an occasional golfer, but side-
lined by a knee problem on this occasion, he
decided to view the English countryside from
the seat of a buggy driven by Jim Cunning-
ham of Bedford Circle. Surviving the experi-
ence, Cardinal Napier commented: “I had a
really relaxed and enjoyable day. Jim and Kin
(Wang, Luton Circle) were great company
and kept me entertained all the way round.”  
Bertie, who is president of the Bishop’s Stort-
ford Catenian Circle, was really pleased that
the Cardinal, whom he describes as very
down to earth, was able to experience the
warm welcome of the Catenians and their
guests and he is hopeful that at some point
we will see a stronger Catenian presence in
South Africa. 

Province 14 Catenian Golf Captain Kenny
Glackin of Highgate Circle added: “It was a

real treat to have the Cardinal present at our
first meeting of the year and to be able to ex-
tend Catenian friendship and hospitality”.  

The winner of the day was Ray Smith of Brox-
bourne Circle with 35 points, 2nd Nando
Braz, Bishop Stortford Circle with 34 points,

and 3rd Denis O’Shea, London Northern
Heights Circle with 32 points. 

For more information about Province 14
Catenian golf days please contact secretary
Ian Livingstone  Ian.Livingstone@insitecon-
trol.com 

Pictures: below, Cardinal Napier
with  Captain Kenny Glackin and
winner Ray Smith Above, Cardinal
Napier with 38 Catenian golfers
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Mellor and Mottram, established in 1973, provide and install solutions for the
specialist heating needs of  all churches including Victorian and medieval
churches throughout the UK. Church heating systems can be designed for either
traditional boilers and radiators or warm air. We can provide gas, oil and boiler
heating equipment. At Mellor and Mottram we have the design and installation
expertise to advise you impartially of  the most suitable heating system for your
church. Free surveys and impartial advice, contact Stuart Mottram
Unit 20, Britannia Business Park, North Road, Cobridge, 
Stoke on Trent, ST6 2PZ
Freephone: 0800 644 6240 Mob: 07836 622439 Fax: 01782 268725
Email: sales@mellorandmottram.co.uk Web: www.mellorandmottram.com

MELLOR
&MOTTRAM LTD
INDUSTRIAL AND COMMERCIAL HEATING ENGINEERS

Church Heating Solutions

M           

Mellor and Mottram, established in 1973, provide and install solutions for the
specialist heating needs of  all churches including Victorian and medieval
churches throughout the UK. Church heating systems can be designed for either
traditional boilers and radiators or warm air. We can provide gas, oil and boiler
heating equipment. At Mellor and Mottram we have the design and installation
expertise to advise you impartially of  the most suitable heating system for your
church. Free surveys and impartial advice, contact Stuart Mottram
30a Sandon Road, Meir, Stoke on Trent, Staffordshire ST3 7DL
Freephone: 0800 644 6240Mob: 07836 622439 Tel: 01782 274537
Email: sales@mellorandmottram.com  Web: www.mellorandmottram.co.uk
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Getting into 
print

Send news reports, photos and other material to the editor, Fr. Paul Hardy,
St. Edward’s, Burchard Crescent, Shenley Church End, Milton Keynes MK5
6DX (vine01@btopenworld.com).

We promise to print your news as soon as we can find space for it. Material
should be emailed whenever possible. If this cannot be done for digital pic-
tures they should be sent to us on disc. Send photographs in jpg format, as
separate attachments, and not embedded in Word documents. Urgent and
dated items should reach us by the first Sunday of the month before publica-
tion.

A booklet of advice on writing news reports for The Vine is available on re-
quest.

Parental permission must be sought before photographs of children are sent
for publication. While we accept unsolicited feature articles, we reserve the
right to edit the text or not to publish. Letters for publication must include a
name and address, which will be omitted on request.

The content of each issue is decided by the editor.

Views expressed in The Vine are not necessarily those of the editor or of the
diocese. The publisher of The Vine deals with all advertising. To place an advert
ring o1440-730399. For difficulties with distribution contact the editor.

Publisher:  Bellcourt Ltd, N2 Blois Meadow Business Centre,  Steeple
Bumpstead, Haverhill, Suffolk, CB9 7BN Telephone:  0207 112 6710 

News beyond Northampton
Mexico City

By foot and by bicycle, some 60,000 people
arrived at the Guadalupe Basilica in Mexico
City on July 22, for a pilgrimage that covered
more than 185 miles from Querétaro state.

The pilgrims came in three groups, arriving
at the basilica after 17 days of travel. The first
to arrive, at around 6:00 a.m. on Sunday,
were 300 cyclists, followed by 23,000 women
at noon, and then 34,600 men, known as
“soldiers of Our Lady of Guadalupe.”

Bishop Faustino Armendáriz Jiménez of
Querétaro accompanied the faithful for more
than 185 miles of the pilgrimage.

support available to women in crisis preg-
nancies from a booth at the country show- a
fair- on July 21. When volunteers and staff
arrived the next morning, they say they
found their stall dismantled and their prop-
erty removed from the site.

The annual event was held in Brockwell Park,
south London, and was attended by approx-
imately 150,000 people over the course of
the weekend. The Life stall did not reflect the
values of Lambeth Council and was not in
line with the causes the council has been
funding and supporting.

There are 900 priests and almost 100 semi-
narians in the Archdiocese of Czestochowa.
But the people of this Polish diocese are pray-
ing that more young men will answer a call
to the priesthood. This summer, their priests
have taken those prayers to the streets.

“The prayer of priestly hearts and feet for vo-
cations” is a prayer pilgrimage chain- a kind
of pilgrimage relay- through the parishes of
the archdiocese, begun on July 16, and con-
cluding August 20. Each day of the pilgrim-
age chain, priests from one deanery, or
region, of the archdiocese will walk from
parish to parish, while praying the rosary and
fasting for vocations to the priests.

Each day’s journey is a walk of between 12
and 25 miles, according to the archdiocese,
during which a priest carries a wooden cross
inscribed “Jesus, I am looking for you,” along
with relics of Pope St. John Paul II or St.
Therese of the Child Jesus.

Lay Catholics have joined those priests who
have already completed a day’s journey,
walking along between towns and joining in
the recitation of the rosary.

Police Scotland have announced that a 24-
year-old man has been arrested and charged
in connection with the alleged assault of a
priest in Glasgow earlier this month while an
“Orange walk” passed by his parish church.

A British charity that provides women with
alternatives to abortion was ejected from the
Lambeth Country Show after a local govern-
ment official said the group had misrepre-
sented itself in its application for a booth at
the fair.

Life, a non-sectarian charity which provides
assistance to women and children, exhibited
information about fetal development and

A bill has been introduced in the Italian par-
liament which would require the visible dis-
play of crucifixes in public buildings, Italian
news magazine L’Espresso reported Monday.

The bill, “Dispositions concerning the display
of the crucifix in schools and in offices of
public administration,” proposes crucifixes
be visibly hung in places such as schools, uni-
versities, prisons, public offices, consulates,
embassies, and ports.

The proposal would also order a fine of up to
1,000 euros ($1,169) for non-compliance.
The bill now waits to be scheduled for discus-
sion in the Chamber and S

It was introduced by the country’s Lega Nord
party, headed by Matteo Salvini, the newly-
made interior minister and deputy prime
minister alongside the leader of the Five Star
Movement, Luigi di Maio.

Italy's general election, held in May, resulted
in a coalition government led by Lega Nord
and the Five Star Movement, both of which
are center-right populist parties.

A similar regulation was recently made in
Bavaria.

Glasgow

Lambeth

Czestochowa

Rome
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To a d ve r t i s eTo  a d v e r t i s e
Te l e p h o n e J a n e t  Te l e p h o n e J a n e t  

01440 73039901440 730399
07931 83690707931 836907

WALSINGHAM
SUNDAY 

7th OCTOBER 2018
PILGRIMAGE of REPARATION and PRAYER

for the SANCTITY of LIFE
led by

Archbishop Kevin McDonald
FR. JEREMY DAVIES,

FRANCISCAN FRIARS OF THE RENEWAL
commencing at the 12 o’clock Pilgrim Mass in the Chapel of Reconciliation

For Travel Details from:
Aylesbury - Vilma Tavarro – 01296 484908

Bedford & district - Mary Frost – 01234 304014
Dunstable & Luton - Catherine Bolam - 01582 581917

Milton Keynes - Penny Souster – 07877 236160
Northampton, Kettering, Wellingborough

Caroline Dziwir – 07753 105918
Or arrange a group and coach from your own area

for further information call 01858 571242
or visit www.prolifepilgrimage.org

Sixty year ten students representing half of the High
Schools of the Northampton Diocese gathered with
Bishop Peter at St Paul’s Catholic School in Leadenhall,
Milton Keynes for the second annual Schools’ Faith in Ac-
tion Day.

The day, organised by St Paul’s, Pax Christi, and the
Northampton Young Ministry Office, began with a
chance for students to grill Bishop Peter on issues as var-
ied as the importance of prayer, how he puts his faith into
action, and the role of women in the Church. 

Workshops gave the students a chance to delve deeper
into the issues with sessions on the dignity of work,
peacemaking, and a presentation from Siobhan Doyle, a

past pupil of St Paul’s who is currently a CAFOD Step into
the Gap volunteer. Meanwhile the teachers had their own
workshop exploring how peace and justice education can
be incorporated more fully into the classroom.

In the afternoon James Trewby from Columban Justice
and Peace Education led an entertaining and inspira-
tional presentation reflecting on how we are called, as
Christians, to act for justice and peace in our World.

Tracy Bempong, a St Paul’s student said ‘I felt like it was
a great, fun experience’ while Eva Ukeleghe, also from St
Paul’s said ‘I enjoyed learning and experiencing new facts
about faith with new schools. I would recommend doing
it.’

Faith in action

Sister Maria, a member of the  Poor Hand-
maids of Jesus Christ, is leaving Wellingbor-
ough after nearly 40 years serving as a Parish
Sister there. She returns to Ireland for a sab-
batical and then returns to live in the Mother

house  in London. The convent in Welling-
borough is being sold.

In our photo: Sister Maria, Fr. Paul
Inman and Mgr John Broadhurst.

Adieu, and thank you



The newly formed Knitting and Crochet
Group of Our Lady and St Lawrence
Church in Olney has been supporting
charities at home and abroad.  The group
knitted a bed cover which has been raf-
fled in support of St Mary’s Rehabilita-
tion and Development Centre in
Ipetumodu, Nigeria  The Centre, run by
the Daughters of the Holy Spirit, cares
for three categories of persons with dis-
abilities; (1) the hearing impaired (2) the
intellectually impaired (3) the physically 
disabled. 

Thanks to the generosity of the parish,
the raffle raised £200 for the Centre.
Pictured below are Sr Margaret Ger-
aghty, DHS, initiator of the Group and
Mrs Connie Davies, winner of the raffle,

holding the bed cover

Closer to home, the group has been pro-
viding clothes for premature babies.
Tiny cardigans, bootees and mittens,
cannula covers and bonding squares
were requested by Milton Keynes Uni-
versity Hospital and St Thomas’s in Lon-
don.  The covers will prevent the babies’
skin becoming irritated by the cannulas.
Bonding squares
are made in pairs
so that one can be
placed with the
baby and the other
against the par-
ent’s skin.  They
are swapped at
every visit.   
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At the Milton Keynes School Sports Partnership (SSP) June
meeting Bishop Parker School fielded a very strong team to
compete with all the schools in Milton Keynes in the heats.
The top 16 winners of each event were invited back to take part
in the Milton Keynes Athletics Finals  at Stantonbury Athletics
Field famous for training gold medal winner Greg Rutherford..
Bishop Parker School is a small primary school and achieved
a total of 14 finalists which is a very high number.

Bishop Parker had three relay teams that reached the final
eight across the primary age range. The Year 5/6 relay team
won their race by a full 5 seconds and broke their own per-
sonal best time by a long way. This relay team were one of the
teams who qualified for the finals.  The pupils were very ex-
cited and so successful that they have received a further invi-
tation by Milton Keynes Athletics Club to carry on their
athletics training there. This is a major achievement and the
boys are very proud of themselves. The SSP organisers of the
athletics meetings said 'The Bishop Parker relay team are the
best primary aged relay team seen in a very long time at these
competitions. These boys are the best for all around speed and
efficiency and style.' The team were awarded the Townsend
Shield for the best sporting performance.

There were other notable successes for Bishop Parker School
when pupils won first and second place in the 200m race, sec-
ond place in the Year 3/4  75m sprint and third in the triple
jump. One Year 6 boy got medals for placing in the top three
for three different events. All these feats were achieved despite
exceptionally hot weather and pupils taking part in very stren-
uous multiple activities and events.

Bishop Parker Coach Tom Kirkby confirmed ' This was an ath-
letics season to remember and an amazing experience for both
pupils and staff where pupils have done themselves and the
school proud.'

Bishop Parker School again came second overall in Milton
Keynes Small Schools section which is a stunning achieve-
ment! 

Athletics
season to 
remember

Olney’s great
knit

Nearly 40 years ago, with the then parish priest Fr Pat
McAleenan (RIP),
I drove to a Buckinghamshire parish, deep in the south
of the Diocese to collect a small electronic ‘Miller’ organ
with its tall speaker, a good instrument of it’s kind, which
has served the parish quite well until now.

Last autumn, I heard of a two manual/pedalboard organ
being thrown out by a school in Staffordshire. In fact
when I first saw the instrument it had been rescued by
the former head teacher who had reassembled it in his
living room! Clearly in need of repair, I transported the
instrument to Kenneth Tickell Organ Builders in
Northampton where, until their recent closure, I had
been working part time. Whilst the Organ Case and
Pipework were in good  order, the electric action needed
replacement. A new control panel made by Solid State
Organ Systems (Suffolk) was installed by independent ex-

pert Michael Latham and, once in Thrapston, was
revoiced and tuned by Simon Brown (Arc Voicing Ltd).

Whilst a very small organ, actually with only two con-
trasting ranks of pipes, being an ‘extension’ instrument
it has a remarkable range of sound created by the ‘muta-
tions’ on the two manuals thus enabling real organ music
to be played in St Paul’s for the first time, a worthy ac-
companiment to our liturgy!

An  Inaugural Recital, Saturday 29th Septem-
ber, 7.30pm will be given by Christopher
Weaver, (organist - Northampton Cathedral) to-
gether with invited Chamber Choir. Organ
Recital tickets - £8 Adults (children free) in-
cludes refreshments. Contact: vincedavy@hot-
mail.com, 01832 733586

Thrapston gets its pipes



On Thursday 28th June our VI Form
Students participated in the inaugural
Thomas Becket Community Day. Stu-
dents engaged with a plethora of activi-
ties at a variety of different locations.
Regardless of the situation students
found themselves in, they have whole-
heartedly engaged with and contributed
to them in an overwhelmingly positive
way. The feedback from all the providers
has been incredible, we are so proud of
them. 

The group of students assisted in the re-
generation of the horticulture area by
improving the appearance of some of the
garden buildings and planting out
seedlings from the green house. They
have also started making plans for how
they can use the area as part of a VI
Form enterprise initia

Having nominated Cynthia Spencer as
the current VI Form charity of choice,
our charity team have worked tirelessly
to plan and organise our forthcoming VI
Form Charity Day. they have planned
lots of exciting activities and approached

local businesses for prize contributions.
They have also liaised with the fundrais-
ing and social media team at Cynthia
Spencer who are now supporting them
in their quest to raise as much money as
possible for this very valuable, worth-
while cause. 

The students have assisted in the day to
day activities within the St. Gregory’s
nursery, engaged with youngsters and
supported their learning through play. 

Our intrepid group of students have bat-
tled with giant weeds, brambles and na-
ture in general to create an incredible
Forest School environment for the chil-
dren of Good Shepherd school. The area
has been completely transformed with
some fabulous dens, walkways and nat-
ural habitats. 

Our students facilitated a fantastic day of
activities for the children at Parklands
Nursery School; football, relays, fun in
the garden and painting to name just a
few.Basking in the glorious sunshine the
students supported the smooth running

of the school’s Sports Day; they engaged
with students and parents, managed the
logistics of the event and contributed to
the celebratory atmosphere. Our student
volunteer competently assisted in the
shop by sorting donations, chatting to
customers and ensured the shop was ap-
pealing to visitors.

A very warm welcome was extended to
our students from Nazareth House, each
student worked with a resident to help
them compile a book of memories. They
helped serve the residents their lunch
and then accompanied them to the stun-
ning gardens at Nazareth House where
they continued with arts and crafts activ-
ities and games. 
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Nursing Care  •  Residential Care  •  Dementia Care  •  Respite Breaks

Whether you need urgent care or just some help 
and advice, our team are here when you need them.  

www.barchester.com

Ashby House
Milton Keynes, 
MK6 5LS
Tel: 01908 448 118

Collingtree Park
Northampton, 
NN4 0XN
Tel: 01604 321 298

With beautifully refurbished homes in Milton Keynes and
Northampton, we pride ourselves on making everyone feel at

home. We offer a range of personalised care services that support
independence and maintain individual interests, with a varied

activities programme and freshly prepared home-cooked meals.
At Barchester we understand that finding the right care home 
can be a daunting decision, that’s why our friendly team are 
on hand to offer advice and guidance at a time to suit you.

at your local Barchester care homes

                   

Loose 
in the

community

The Union of Catholic Mothers, Langley
Foundation, at Holy Family Church, cel-
ebrated its 60th Anniversary on 12 July
2018. Commencing with Mass, at which
three new members were enrolled and
followed by a great party. We were de-
lighted to welcome many friends.  Our
deceased members were not forgotten,
particularly those founder members in-
cluding Sister Margaret, Peggy Doyle
and many others.

This is a truly great milestone!

Mrs Bernadette Bates, 
President

A great party



Page 6 The Vine September 2018

Brent Adonis was ordained to the Permanent Diaconate at St
Teresa's, Beaconsfield, for that parish and St Dunstan's,
Bourne End.  Bishop Peter was joined by Mgr Sean Healy
(parish priest), Fr Francis Higgins (former PP), Fr Shyju
Chacko, Fr Joseph Udoh and Fr Gerard Byrne, also Fr Peter-
John Pearson from South Africa, a family friend; plus several
deacons, Brent's Wonersh classmates (some of whom had to
leave promptly to attend more ordinations at Southwark !) and
a large turnout of family and parishioners. Wonderful as the
Mass was, everyone was glad to move into the air-conditioned
luxury of the Parish Centre for a splendid lunch.  

Deacon for Beaconsfield

Your next
deadline:

September 30
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The Cabin Car Mk2 is the most advanced Mobility
Scooter in the world! Featuring reversing camera, 
USB Charging ports and full internal heater, it really
does have all the creature comforts of a car! 
The soft suspension and long range batteries keep
it going for hours, and the familiar digital dashboard
makes driving simple!

INTEREST FREE CREDIT

New or Reconditioned Stairlifts
365 Day Local Service & Support
BUY NOW AND PAY IN SMALL
AFFORDABLE PAYMENTS

Canon Car MK2

B          

Giving something back
To celebrate its Feast Day on Friday 29th
June, students and staff from St Paul’s
Catholic School in Leadenhall took part in a
range of volunteering activities to give some-
thing back to the local community in Milton
Keynes. 

The activities took place in and around the
school and students also visited charities,
schools, care homes and businesses in loca-
tions around Milton Keynes.  Students’ des-
tinations included:
• MK Snap in Walnut Tree where they helped
build flower beds
• Age UK’s shop and warehouse at Kiln Farm
where they helped to assemble flat pack fur-
niture
• Courteneys Lodge, a housing scheme in
Furzton for older people with dementia,
where they performed music on piano, guitar
and clarinet and sang for residents, some of
whom were moved to tears 
• Beaverbrook Court, a care home in Bletch-
ley, where they chatted to residents and
served cakes they had baked at school in the
morning 
• Furzton Lake, where they undertook a litter

pick and collected 14 sacks of litter with The
Parks Trust (thank you to Signposts in Luton
who donated litter picking equipment and to
The Parks Trust’s Community Ranger Jools
Kendall for joining us)
• Catholic primary schools in MK where stu-
dents took part in reading activities
• Morrisons Supermarket in CMK where stu-
dents helped pack customers’ shopping
• Woughton Community Council in Coffee
Hall where students helped set up for a tea
dance

Students also litter picked the school site and
the surrounding redway, helped out on re-
ception and in the general and finance offices
and assisted the maintenance team with
cleaning and painting.  A number of students
worked in the Art Department to paint a
giant seaside themed mural for a care home.
Jo-Anne Hoarty, Headteacher at St Paul’s
Catholic School, said:  “I’m very proud of our
pupils for serving the community in this way
and we had lots of positive comments about
our pupils living out our school mission by
loving, serving and doing the best that is pos-
sible.”
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           Please remember my intention/s in prayer. 
  

…………......………....……........................................
...........………………..…….………............................
........................………………..….………...................
..................................................................................... 
 

        I would like to help your Mission Foundations.  
         My gift of £____ is enclosed (payable to Adorers 
         of the Sacred Heart of Jesus).  Thank you! 
 

          Please send me vocations information. 
 
 

Name:…….…………............................…........................ 
Address:…..………..............................................................
..……………………………………………………… 
…………….......……...........................……... Please print. 
REPLY TO: Mother General, Tyburn Convent, 8 Hyde 
Park Place, London, W2 2LJ            Tel.: 020 7723 7262 

Living in the heart of London, the 
Tyburn Benedictine Community 
has as its special mission, prayer 
for the people of England and 
Wales. Our monastery is built on 
the site of the Tyburn gallows 
where 105 Catholics were 
martyred during the reformation.  
Our life of prayer draws Sisters 
from many nations. 

 

Already 
We hold you in prayer. 

 

May the Sacred Heart of  Jesus be
praised, loved, adored and glorified
throughout the  whole world, now

and forever. 
Say six times a day for nine days.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

You are invited to a
Rosary procession/gathering

to be celebrated on
Monday 10th September 2018 at the

Angelus time of 6pm.

Gathered in the name of Jesus
Meeting outside 

Christ the Cornerstone Church
300 Saxon Gate West, 
Central Milton Keynes

MK9 2ES
Our Lady promised:

“The Rosary shall be a powerful armour
against hell, it will destroy vice, decrease

sin and defeat heresies.
For more information please

phone Monica on 07401 366 330

O Virgin defend me all
pure and sweet

Feast of the 
Nativity of the

Blessed Virgin Mary

m           

Share the Journey campaign.  At the
time of submission of the article, sup-
porters walked not just once around the
distance of the earth (24,900 miles) but
3.5 times!.  In our diocese, parishes have
added just under 2000 miles to this
total.  Well done to all who organised,
supported and took part in this cam-
paign.  Your steps are sending a strong
message to world leaders that they too

must step up when they finalise the UN
Global Compacts (agreements) on mi-
grants and refugees and develop a
united, global response which:
• respects human dignity
• protects the vulnerable
• supports host countries
• keeps families together
• tackles the reasons why people migrate.

This is an incredible achievement and we
want to say a BIG thank you!

It’s still not too late to plan a walk and
help us walk 4 times around the world!.
Let us know :
northampton@cafod.orgh.uk or call
01844 274 723.

Brothers of Milton Keynes Circle of the
Catenian Association recently had the
pleasure of welcoming two new broth-
ers. Ken Adams, a retired dentist, was
president of Milton Keynes Circle in
1984 and was re-joining the Association
after a break. Brendan Metcalfe was
warmly welcomed to the Circle. Mem-
bership Officer, Brother Don O’Connell
is working hard to recruit more new
brothers to join Ken and Brendan.

Photograph - New Brothers –
Ken Adam and Brendan Met-

calfe

L to R: Ken Adams, Martin
Cowan (Circle President), Bren-
dan Metcalfe and Don O’Connell

(Membership Officer).

Photograph – Richard Golden

New Catenian brothers
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»  Direct Àights from various airports in the UK

»  Fully escorted with professional guides 

»  Special incentives for group bookings based 
 on group numbers

»  Professional help in group organising, 
 management and booking process

»  Free promotional materials to assist your tours

»  Fully bonded & licensed travel operation for 
	 your	full	¿nancial	protection

ORGANISE YOUR GROUP PILGRIMAGE

JOE WALSH TOURS
PILGRIMAGES

LONDON:  0203 4680617  |  CARDIFF:  0292 0003865  
www.joewalshtours.co.uk  |  info@joewalshtours.co.uk   
Bonded & Licensed by the Civil Aviation Authority in the UK  |  ATOL 5163  |  ABTOT 5332

PILGRIMAGE TO MEDJUGORJE
£619pp

£20 OCTOBER  |  7 NIGHTS  
From Manchester
»  Direct return Àights from Dubrovnik, 
    including airport transfers
»  7 nights accommodation in guesthouse 
    close to the Church of St. James | Half Board basis

Funeral
Services

Helping with
all your needs
If you would like to
advertise in this 

section please call 
Janet on 01440 730399

· A family run 
Catholic funeral Directors
· A very personal service
· 24 hour call out

· Order of Service printing
· Florist

· Pre-Paid funeral plans
available

Chapels Of Rest in 
Houghton Regis and Arlesey
e-mail peter@benedictfuneral.co.uk
website www.benedictfuneral.co.uk

Tel 0800 634 4505

·A family run
Catholic Funeral Directors
·A very personal service

· 24 hour call out
· Order of Service printing

· In House Florist
· Pre-Paid funeral plans available

Chapels Of Rest in
Houghton Regis and Arlesey

e-mail peter@benedictfuneral.co.uk
website www.benedictfuneral.co.uk

Houghton Regis 01582 249268
or Arlesey 01462 337684

        

Dale & Sons Funeral Directors
Independent Family Owned 

Funeral Directors & Monumental Masons
We provide an individual service, tailoring  each funeral to

the personal needs and requirements of the family.

01895 832220 (24hr)
22 Penn Drive,Denham, UB9 5JP
email: dalefuneralservice@gmail.com
www.dale-sons.co.uk

Granite headstones with sand-blasted lettering 
Prices start from £990

t      www.dale-s
e     
a      Buckingham  
d     

 

Areas covered: Buckinghamshire, Middlesex,
Hertfordshire, Surrey, West London, 

Greater London

A Northampton Scout group which
has provided training opportunities,
fun and adventure to many thousands
of boys is searching for former mem-
bers to help them mark their 100th
anniversary.

The search is on for people who once
belonged to the 5th Northampton St
Mary’s RC Scout Group to join in a re-
union celebration on 20 October this
year (2018), at which VIP guests will
meet and mix with Scouts and leaders
past and present.

An afternoon of displays, competi-
tions and exhibitions will be the back-
ground to reminiscing on a grand
scale.

Group Scout Leader Mrs Dolores
Behan said they are hopeful of track-
ing down large numbers of former
members from across the generations,
including descendants of Tom Pepper,
the man who started the group in 1918
at the end of the First World War.

“It will not be easy because these days
society is so mobile and people move
away all over this country and beyond
to work and establish their families.
But we’re hoping there will be some
kind of natural network of former
members who know the whereabouts
of other people and can help us get in
touch with them. We’ll also be relying
on parents and relatives who are still
around,” Mrs Behan added.

The 5th St Mary’s RC was attached to
Northampton Cathedral, but being the
only Catholic Scout group for most of
the time, attracted members from all
over the town. From small beginnings
it flourished and over the last 100
years had played a significant part in
the development of Scouting in
Northampton as a whole.

Wearing their black and gold necker-
chiefs with a specially designed papal
badge and distinctive navy shorts and
khaki shirts, they were always visible
at district events and were known for
their high standard of behaviour and
training, achieving an impressive
record in local competitions and
events.

At group level they were also adven-
turous and progressive and very many
young men had membership of the
Scout movement to thank for their
start in adult life and their success in
their chosen career.

Mrs Behan s urging former members
to put the reunion date (20 October)
in their diary and to provide contact
details to any current member of the
group. They could also get in touch by
emailing former leader Mrs Pat Perci-
val, who is acting as a point of contact,
on patpercivalnn@aol.com.

It is hoped that among the people who
attend will be a number of priests,
who, as young curates attached to the
Cathedral, were often enlisted to help
as leaders. They also often attended
the troop’s annual camp – usually the
only ‘holiday’ they had.

“This is a significant anniversary for
us and represents a great achieve-
ment. We want the reunion event to
be a huge success and a happy day for
everyone,” Mrs Behan said.

Recalling
town
scouts

This year’s Pontifical Academy for Life General
Assembly took place in the Vatican on
25th/26th June, the workshop is an annual
meeting for members of the Academy and for
those with a specific interest in issues related
to Bioethics. As a student of bioethics at
Cardiff University, Fr Allan R. Jones, CRIC, as-
sistant parish priest in Daventry, was present
for the meeting. This two-day event consists of
four sessions of lectures, with panel discus-
sions and formal and more informal opportu-
nities to ask questions from the panellists. The
panellists are leading experts in a variety of
disciplines coming under the umbrella of
bioethics from across the globe, from Ar-
gentina to Japan, from economics to medical
science. 

On the Monday morning before the Workshop
began, Pope Francis addressed the partici-
pants and set the scene for the event. The Pope
said: "When we give children over to poverty,
the poor to hunger, the persecuted to war, and
the elderly to abandonment, do we not our-
selves do the “dirty work” of death?  Where
does this dirty work of death come from?  It
comes from sin". An underlying theme

throughout the workshop was the Holy fa-
ther’s encyclical Laudato Sí, and his teaching
regarding ecology, in its widest sense. The en-
cyclical teaches that ecology concerns planet
earth as ‘our common home,’ and that human
beings, the way we live our lives, our ethical
choices, both great and small, have an impact
upon our world. Whilst there have been criti-
cisms with the widening of the remit of the
Academy from issues concerning the begin-
nings and the end of life alone, these issues
exist in a wider context, our respect for the
human person from the very beginning of life
until its natural end, has consequences for how
we live and how we treat others.

The time at the workshop passed by far too
quickly, we had not expected to have the op-
portunity to meet the Holy father individually,
which was a great blessing for us all. The work-
shop provided much stimulus in our thoughts
and for our everyday research and work, and
many of us will be counting down the days
until next year’s  meeting, which will focus on
robotics and the questions that robotic tech-
nology raises in the filed of bioethics.

Tips
from
the top

Your next
deadline:

September 30
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The first South East Bucks Pastoral Area Youth-
Fest’18 took place on Saturday 16th June. It was
hosted by Fr Andy Ollard at Our Lady of Perpet-
ual Succour, Chesham Bois. The event was an
amazing success with over 40 young people aged
10 to 18 taking part. All 5 Parishes were repre-
sented and competed ferociously to win!

There was a wide range of games on offer, some-
thing to suit everyone, including rounders, beat
the goalie (starring Fr Mike Spain and Fr
Alessandro Reno), a sack race and a grand finale
tug of war. Each Parish won at least one game
and St Columba’s, Chesham, won the cup, with
a little help from Immaculate Heart of Mary,
Great Missenden.
A giant BBQ, run by Our Lady’s School PTA,
helped the competitors and organisers maintain
their strength throughout the afternoon. Non-
stop music from the live band, featuring  Matt
Appleby of Lighthouse Gt Missenden, helped to
keep the event buzzing.

South Bucks
YouthFest ‘18

In this Diocesan Year of Vocations, we continue to pray for
our diocese to be blessed with vocations.  Each one of us has
a unique and God given purpose and Fr Andrew Behrens
from St Gregory’s, Northampton has emphasised this indi-
vidual calling or ‘vocare’ to serve God and fulfil that purpose.
As the principal celebrant of the Rosary Link for Vocations
on the Anniversary Mass of Fr Damien Walne, he also called
to mind the particular service of the priesthood and recalled
the life and work of Fr Damien and his legacy of love and ser-
vice. 

He was joined on March 7th at Our Lady and Perpetual Suc-
cour in Great Billing by Fr Nicolas Alldrit and Deacons
Michael Fleming and Peter Hurrell. Following in Fr Damien’s
footsteps, Deacon Michael now helps to manage the Annual
Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes. 

In true Fr Damien style, parishioners were pleased to wel-
come everyone for refreshments and shared memories of Fr
Damien, so loved by so many and still missed!

Fr Damien co-founded the Rosary Link for Vocations in 2004

in order to ‘storm the gates of heaven’ as he used to say!
Bishop Peter appointed him as the Chaplain and these
prayers, united with many other efforts in our Diocese, have
borne fruit with 12 ordinations in recent years and 8 semi-
narians currently in formation. Numbers of Deacons have
also doubled. We must also hold our religious orders in
prayer that they will flourish.  As Jesus told us, ‘The harvest
in great and the labourers are few, pray then the Lord of the
harvest to send labourers’…

The Rosary Link for Vocations unites quarterly prayer around
our Diocese. Looking ahead, all welcome to join the following
parishes as we offer the Mass, Rosary and Exposition for Vo-
cations:

Thurs 6 Sep
St Francis of Assisi, Shefford – 9.30am    

Fri 7 Sept
Church of Divine Mercy, Slough - 

7pm Rosary, 8pm Mass
St Thomas Aquinas
Bletchley 8.30 am

Sat 8 Sept
Our Lady of the Sacred Heart, W’boro - 10.30am

Tues 11 Sept
St  Mary’s, Our Lady Immaculate, Dunstable -

9.30am
Wed 12 Sep

Our Lady of Walsingham, Corby - 9.30am
Fri 14 Sept           

Our Lady of Ransom, Kempston - 7.30pm
Fri 21 Sept

St Gilbert’s, Eton Wick - 7.30pm 

Rosary Link honours 
Fr Damian

‘Mary joins us. 
She fights at our side. 

She supports Christians in the fight
against the forces of evil’ 
especially through prayer, 

through the rosary. 



Page 11 The Vine September 2018



WE WOULD LIKE
TO THANK THE
SCHOOLS ON

THIS PAGE FOR 
SUPPORTING
THE PAPER 

ST JOHN RIGBY PRIMARY
ST JOSEPH’S & ST GREGORY’S PRIMARY

ST THOMAS MORE SECONDARY
INSPIRIT ST THOMAS MORE TEACHING SCHOOL

Executive Principal: Mr Tony Bishop
Tel: 01234 334635   

bedfordcatholicschools.org
@BedsCatholicEd

BedfordCatholicSchools
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New contemporary and traditional
stained glass designed, made

and fitted. 
Professional repairs and restoration.
Website: customstainedglass.co.uk 

Email: wayne.ricketts@btconnect.com
Tel: 0117 955 5390

Wayne Ricketts
Stained Glass

w            

Our Lady of 
Walsingham 
Primary

Head Teacher - Mrs Maire Hayes
Occupation Road,Corby, NN17 1EE

Tel : 01536 203 805

bursar@ourladys-pri-corby.northants-ecl.gov.uk
www.ourladys.co.uk

            

10 x 2 to fill

Bespoke Quality
Furniture Makers
Maximising experience and expertise 

to custom build for Churches and
Schools for the future

Lecterns, AV Cabinets and PA Decks
Altar/Communion Tables/Fonts 

Complete re-orders 
For more information contact us at:

Tel/Fax 01934 618111
Email: info@fullersfinerfurniture.co.uk

www.fullersfinerfurniture.co.uk

          

2-in-1 Crossword
by Axe

       

CRYPTIC Across
1 Like a Middle Eastern country, one of the 

past (7)
5 Apostle with him out is going to die (5)
8 Written word puts crier in a tizz (9)
9 Part of the chair to reinforce (3)
10Way a desert country contracted for 

plant opening (5)
12 One tucking into pineapple's an eye 

opener for Paul? (7)
13 Conflicting reports one may have heard 

of 25, perhaps? (6)
14 Figures car check-ups should b

inclusive (6)
16 Old coal town's right to get Japanese 

firm to attract a large number in (7)
19 King of Ammon's sounding surprised to   

meet one with a habit (5)
21 NASA's concern – in short, it may have

a blinking light (3)
22 Rig Madras constructed for carnival... 

(5,4)
24 ...is handy to re-use for masses, he  

wrote (5)
25 Xerxes and Themistocles scrap here for 

sausages (7)

CRYPTIC Down
1   Port of Mysia from which Paul sailed

when seeing mayday (5)
2   Rhode Island's return address (3)
3   Rachel's sister's taken up hip-hop to 

promote a Renaissance Man (7)
4   Polish invasion of an unoccupied 

Antarctic island (5)
5   Gratitude indicated after pastry Madonna 

caught (while having a tot) on her lap (5)
6   Piece of jazz, it reaches Number One 

contrary to custom (9)
7   Flock's inner bearing, one to follow by 

the Nile (7)
11 Ring flea-pit about Thor, shortly to be  

seen on date that smacks of 6 (9)
13 Branch out with gold into the London 

market (7)
15 Judge's hot-line's been tampered with 

(7)
17 Monster doctor discovers during study 

(5)
18 Anathema, frostiness, covering cuts 

made in the 70s? (5)
20 Time for loch to accommodate animal 

dwellings (5)
23 Suspect in Germany the cull from a 

bunch of crows is upsetting (3)

QUICK Across
1   Biblical country, now part of N Iraq (7)
5   Apostle entrusted with the 'keys of the 

Kingdom of Heaven' (5)
8   Religious writing, especially the Holy 

Bible (9)
9   Ready for 13 (3)
10 Mouth-like opening in certain animals: 

plant pore (5)
12 Curer of Paul's blindness in Damascus 

(7)
13 Struggle (6)
14 Themes (6)
16 S Wales valley(s) whose steam coal

fuelled Britain's navy a century ago (7)
19 King of Ammon, son of Nahash (5)
21 Roswell sighting? (3)
22 Fat Tuesday (5,4)
24 Composer brothers (Franz) Josef and 

Michael (5)
25 Sea 13 between the Greeks and

Persians, 480 BC (7)

QUICK Down
1   Mysian port from which Paul sailed to 

Jerusalem for the last time (5)
2   Rod Stewart, for one (3)
3   In Tobit, one of seven  archangels (7)

4   Caribbean island, independent from the 
Netherlands Antilles  since 1986 (5)

5   Representation of the  Virgin Mary 
mourning over the dead body of Jesus 
(5)

6   Convention [1] (9)
7   Any of twelve kings of ancient Egypt 

between 315 and 1090 BC (7)
11 Convention [2] (9)

13 English town that forms the constituency 
of a member of parliament (7)

15 One of the first Israelite judges who 
stopped his people worshipping Baal (7)

17 Ghoul; evil being (5)
18 70s hairstyles (5)
20 Makes a home (5)
23 Liquor distilled from fermented

molasses (3)

You can use both sets of clues to solve the puzzle: the solutions are the same. 
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Across:1Assyria, 5Peter, 8 Scripture, 9Arm, 10Stoma, 12Ananias, 13Battle, 14Motifs, 16
Rhondda, 19Hanun, 21UFO, 22Mardi Gras, 24Haydn, 25 Salamis. Down:1Assos, 2Sir, 3
Raphael, 4Aruba, 5Pietà, 6Tradition, 7Rameses, 11Orthodoxy, 13Borough, 15Othniel, 17Demon,
18Afros, 20 Nests, 23Rum.Solution


